TRAWDEN & WINEWALL NEIGHBOURHOOD

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 25th NOVEMBER, 1985, IN THE COMMUNITY HALL, TRAWDEN

Present: Mr. D. Robertson

Mmes. Robinson, Stone and Waterworth,

Messrs. Foulkes, Halstead, Hodgson and Hounslow.

Mr. A. Spencer (Colne Times), Mrs. N. M. Darcy, secretary.

APOLOGIES: 1.

Apologies for absence received from Mr.D. Haley.

Minutes of meeting held 28th October, 1985, approved and adopted. MINUTES: 2.

Christmas Gifts for over 80s - A list of eligible persons has been MATTERS ARISING: sent to the Town Hall and the Chairman agreed to collect the envelopes for distribution.

CORRESPONDENCE: Flagpole - Letter from the Council regarding the siting of the proposed flagpole but it has since been noted from a Press report that the request for a flagpole has been rejected at Committee. Signposting to Trawden - Letter from Borough Engineer agreeing that the signposting to Trawden from the Yorkshire side is inadequate and stating that a larger lettered sign will be erected. Tree Planting - Letter from Leisure Services saying that some trees will be planted in the playground during the winter season and that Trawden will be included in a tree planting scheme during 1986/7. Letter to be sent to Leisure Services asking for more details. Reedyford Hospital - Copy of letter from Barrowford Neighbourhood Council to the Health Authority deploring the closure of Reedyford Hospital before an alternative service is available and asking for our support. Letter to be sent to District Hospital Administrator asking for assurance that the new hospital will be completed on schedule. Chipping Depot, Skipton Road - Letter from the County Council confirming that arrangements will be made to either replace or renew the fencing.

Footpath No. 20 - Colne Road to Primary School - Letter from the Health Officer stating that the land drain which caused the pollution

has now been repaired.

Car parking in advance factory yard - Letter from Borough of Pendle stating that the owners of the property have been contacted but have refused to allow parking of private vehicles in the yard during inclement weather.

Letter from Johnnie Knowles - in reply to ours regarding the recent

Village Show.

Common land at Well Head, Winewall - Letter from the Land Registry suggesting that professional advice is sought regarding the registration of this land.

Notes from Minutes of Council meetings -

The Planning & Development Officer reported that a textile company have expressed interest in leasing one of the advance factories and that the Council are prepared to offer some financial assistance.

Reference to welfare provision in Barnoldswick, Earby and Trawden indicating interest in forming luncheon clubs.

Planning Applications -Planning consent for extension at Acorn House;

Refusal of permission for erection of bungalow at Pave Lane, Trawden; Application for erection of single storey industrial unit at Black Carr Mill.

County and Borough Councillors - Invitations to attend our meetings to be sent to the councillors representing this area together with a list of the dates of meetings for the coming year.

Circular from Community Health Council

- 5. SHOPPING FOR THE ELDERLY Discussion took place regarding the possibility of hiring a coach for the late night opening at Asda, thought between 12 and 20 people might be interested. After discussion, a vote was taken with only one member in favour and the proposal was therefore rejected.
- Everyone in favour of continuing the dances. Mr. Foulkes felt Saturday would be better than Friday, also suggested that a change in the theme of the evening to a 'country & western' style dance with pie and pea supper might prove popular. Agreed to book Hall for a Saturday evening during March, 8 p.m. to midnight.
- 7. REVISION OF MINUTES: The Chairman reported that the children's playground is in an appalling state with most of the equipment and seats having disappeared and the remaining apparatus not fit to use. Resolved to write to Leisure Services deploring the state of the playground and asking for return of the equipment and at least one bench, particularly a slide and roundabout.
- 8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS: Mrs. Waterworth expressed concern at the absence of a meeting of the board of governors of the primary school and was asked by the Chairman to contact Mr. Thomas at the Education Offices for some explanation.

The meeting closed at 9-05 p.m.

Next meeting to be held on Monday, 27th February 1986.

AGENDA

- 1. APOLOGIES
- 2. MINUTES
- 3. MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES
- 4. CORRESPONDENCE
- 5. PLANNING APPLICATIONS
- 6. SOCIAL EVENTS
- 7. REVISION OF MINUTES
- 8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS.